## OIFIG UACHTARÁN FHIANNA FÁIL

Mr. Enda Kenny TD An Taoiseach Department of an Taoiseach Government Buildings Dublin 2



3<sup>rd</sup> October 2013

Dear Taoiseach,

On September 24<sup>th</sup> last I asked you parliamentary questions about how the government were claiming that there would be savings of €20 million in the event of the Seanad being abolished.

You referred to the letters from the Oireachtas Commission which referred to the running costs of the Seanad. However; you added that you would supply the information to me about the €20 million savings without going through a freedom of information request.

I am including this for ease of reference "All the information Deputy Martin has looked for is available under freedom of information and I do not have a problem in supplying it".

I have not received any such information and I would be grateful if your office could supply it as agreed.

I look forward to your response.

Sincerely,

Micheál Martin TD Uachtarán Fhianna Fáil